
April 19, 2021 

Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors 
City of Ketchum 
Ketchum, Idaho 

Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors: 

Recommendation to Approve KOCH’s Tennis Court Service’s proposal to convert one tennis court to four 
permanent pickleball courts at Atkinson Park 

Recommendation and Summary  
Staff is recommending the Council approve the proposal to resurface and line four permanent pickleball courts 
at Atkinson Park at a cost of $11,500.  

The reasons for the recommendation are as follows: 

• Pickleball has become one of the fastest growing sports in the world and has become extremely
popular for locals and visitors to our valley.

• Four permanent courts will accommodate up to sixteen players at the same time in the space of one
tennis court.

• The necessity for a public pickleball venue has become apparent this past summer with the notable
increase of participants at our local park.

• The ask is a great compromise for the pickleball and tennis community.

• A Wood River Pickleball Alliance with >200 participants has been established within our valley and is
very supportive of this project.

Introduction and History 
Four temporary pickleball courts were taped on one of the city’s tennis courts in the spring of 2020 to 
accommodate the increased popularity of the sport. These courts were heavily used throughout the summer 
and fall by locals and visitors to the area. A local grassroots pickleball alliance was established and the city 
partnered to allow the courts to be reserved for “open” pickleball play. The city provides the only pickleball 
courts in the valley that are free of charge. Staff’s recommendation is to accommodate this all-ages activity in 
perpetuity.   

Sustainability 
By creating four public pickleball courts at Atkinson Park, yearly maintenance will be decreased. 

Financial Impact 
$3,750 will come from the Recreation Budget Capital Outlay #93-4900-700, and the balance of $7,750 from 
the CIP Fund Balance.






